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	THE LOCAL VOICE

	Sheet Metal Workers Local Union #565


End of an Era

Thirty-nine years ago Judy Pilger began working for the Sheet Metal Workers Local 565 as its office manager.  On June 30th her career will end when she retires.  Judy has been without question been the heart and soul of the Union office.  Her knowledge and experience cannot be replaced.  During the course of her employment she has worked with seven different Business Managers, seven different Business Representatives, and countless Executive Board members and Trustees. All were better at their jobs because of Judy.  She has seen the Local through good times and bad, from high employment to layoffs, from times of a healthy General Fund to points where the Local was nearly bankrupt.  Judy is a member of the Office and Professional Employees International Union Local 39, has been an officer for the OPEIU, and is also a member of the governing board for the Madison Labor Temple Association.  Judy will continue to work part-time for the Madison Labor Temple, as well as spending time with her husband Richard and their dog Maggie.  We speak for all who have worked with Judy when we wish her a long, happy, and healthy retirement.  In her service to working people, she has earned it.

Political Action League

Local 565 will be setting up a PAL Education Fund in the near future.  By Law, this will be a separate account funded through voluntary financial contributions.  The purpose of this fund is for political training, education, contributions to pro-labor political candidates, and other political causes.  No dues monies can legally be earmarked for this fund.  Should you wish to contribute to this fund, please contact the Local office.   

In Brief….

We are at full employment in the Local.  Several of our signatory employers have hired summer help workers, some have hired regular full time employees, and others have hires pending.  We will eclipse the 2500 member mark in 2006.  So far this year we have ratified a three-year contract at Boumatic and a one-year agreement at Loudspeaker.  This fall negotiations will take place at Sub-Zero Wolf and Metal Skills for successor agreements.  Next year Carnes, Everbrite, and again Loudspeaker are on the docket for renewal.
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Scholarship Winners
We are proud to announce the winners of Local 565’s scholarships for 2006.  The judges had a difficult time this year again.  The Local had fourteen applicants and four recipients.

The winner of the President’s Scholarship, $850, is Taya Schairer, daughter of member David Schairer.

The winner of the Scott Gast Memorial Scholarship , $750, is Logan Mortenson, son of member Keith Mortenson.

The winner of the first at-large scholarship, $750, is Alyssa D Becker, daughter of member Arnee Becker.

The winner of the second at-large scholarship, $750, is Dannielle Boles, daughter of member Randy Boles.

Local 565 offers its congratulations to these deserving recipients.  We also wish the best to all who applied.  Your education is a benefit to everyone.

The six judges who select the winners have no affiliation with Local 565 and are from various walks of life.  The Judges are given all the applications.  They assign point totals for each scoring category.  The score sheets are then sent to the Local’s office manager who compiles the totals and informs the judges of winners.  The top four scorers are awarded the available scholarships.  The full time officers of the Local do not see the applications or results until the winners are announced.

Again, congratulations to the winners.  

WHAT HAPPENS WHEN ALL THE STEWARDS ARE GONE?

What happens when all the stewards are gone?  Interesting question, isn’t it?  The answer is simple; the Company will do what it wants, and there will be no one there to stop it.

A steward is the Union’s front line of defense.  They are there to uphold each Collective Bargaining Agreement and to safeguard the rights of the members.  They are not miracle workers who can wave a magic wand and make your problems go away.

We have seen stewards badmouthed because members didn’t think they were represented fairly, even though the Company had justly disciplined the member.  The steward couldn’t get them out of trouble, so the steward was “useless” and is “in the Company’s pocket.”

We have seen stewards make a point of forging a relationship with management only to be ridiculed for it.  By building a relationship with management they are able to act as more persuasive representatives for members and grievants.  But when they do this they are too often they are accused of “being company.”

Over the past few years we have seen stewards quit because of the way they were treated, not by the Company, but by the members they tried to represent.  All the stewards and committee persons in this Local are unpaid.  They step forward to represent the interests of their fellow members.  They deserve our thanks and appreciation.

Think about your shop and ask this simple question; “What would my life be like without the stewards and committee people?”  If we lose our stewards, we will lose our Union.  It is that simple.
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Tolerance and Diversity in the Workplace

We are all Union brothers and sisters.  At times we lose sight of that fact.  Our workplace has changed and evolved dramatically in the last decade.  More and more often we find that we are laboring side by side with workers of different races, genders, cultures, and religious backgrounds.  

What bonds us all together is our work.  The very survival of our shops (and our standard of living) is dependent on the work we perform and the manner in which we perform it.  In a perfect world, our best friends would be working next to us.  But as workforces increase and decrease, and as business processes change, that is impossible.

Across Local 565 we are seeing a sharp increase in members receiving disciplines for creating hostile work environments.  Some of this is over-reaction by management.  There will always be issues and conflict within the workplace, whether it is material shortages, changes in our work schedules and processes, or people issues.  No problem is so insurmountable that we should risk losing our source of income over it.  

The definition of Union is ‘joined together’.  Our Union is built on the common experience of working together, producing together, and struggling to make a better future for ourselves and our families.  Together. 

Union Dues Increase

As was announced at the May general membership Union meetings, dues will increase by $1.00 a month to a total of $31.00 a month this September.  Currently the Local sends $13.00 each month for each member to the International.  This amount is called the per-capita. The International Association has increased its per-capita requirement by $1.00 to $14.00 a month beginning January 1, 2007.

It must be noted that this will be the third time in the last fourteen years that the Local has raised Union dues.  Two of the three times were because of an increase in the International’s per-capita requirement.  Be aware also that we are doing this in September to give our Local General Fund a small boost, even though the increase from the International is not effective until January, 2007.  We appreciate your understanding in this matter. 
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MEMBER COMMENTS WELCOMED

Articles and letters are welcomed on matters of

   member interest.  Not all letters can be printed and

because of space restraints, articles may be edited.

Please send your comments to:

Sheet Metal Workers Local 565

1602 So. Park St

Madison, WI 53715

 The Local Voice is published by Sheet Metal Workers 

Local 565 for the benefits of its members.  Local 565 is a 

labor organization and this publication may, at times, speak

out strongly for or against issues important to working people.
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